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Dear Parents / Carers, 

Welcome to Wildmoor Heath School 

I would like to welcome you and your child to their first year at Wildmoor Heath.  I 
hope they – and you - enjoy being part of our school. 

Our staff and governors are committed to ensuring children not only have a solid 
grounding in Literacy and Numeracy, but also the skills, values and attitudes they 
need to be successful in their next stage of education and beyond. These include 
being able to work collaboratively; resilience; determination; a ‘have a go’ attitude; 
curiosity and a ‘growth mind-set’ – that is, the belief it is hard work and effort that 
leads to success not innate talent or ability.   

We know that every child is unique; with their own strengths and interests.  At 
Wildmoor Heath we offer many opportunities for children to discover and develop 
their personal, social, moral and spiritual identities. 

Our aims are to provide a safe and stimulating learning environment which 
encourages pupils to grow and develop in an atmosphere of mutual respect. We 
believe that education is a shared partnership between children, parents and 
teachers; by working together we can achieve a great deal more. We encourage 
parents and carers to become fully involved in their child’s learning and also in the life 
of the school. 

During each year there will be formal opportunities to discuss your child’s progress, 
attainment and targets, and to view their work.  We are pleased to discuss any issues 
or concerns about your child’s progress at any time during the year and we appreciate 
your support if difficulties are identified.  Please do not hesitate to arrange an 
appointment with the class teacher or me, if necessary.  I always have an open door 
for parents who wish to discuss with me any worries or concerns and also to celebrate 
your child’s achievements.  

We look forward to working with you and your family throughout your time at 
Wildmoor Heath School. 

 
Mr G Strudley, MA, NPQH, FCollT 
Headteacher 
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   Introduction 

The purpose of this document is to provide you with useful information about the school. 
Legislation lays down certain requirements about information which every school must provide, 
but we have tried to include this and more in a way which we hope gives you a feel for the 
character of the school.  

Every child’s needs are different and we recognise that there may be areas where more 
information is needed. If this is the case, please make an appointment to see the Headteacher by 
ringing the school office on (01344) 772034 during term time. 

About the School 

The school is located in Lower Broadmoor Road in Crowthorne. It is situated in grounds which 
include a large playing field and a nature area. 

The school has seven classes with one class per year group.  All of the classes and facilities are 
located in the main school building, organised around the central courtyard and main hall. School 
meals are eaten in the main hall. 

Each class is taught by a teacher who is supported by a teaching assistant.  Where there are 
children in a class who have been identified as having special educational needs, there may be 
additional support depending on the needs of the children. 

A Short History 

Wildmoor Heath School began life as 
Broadmoor Primary School, and was 
founded on its present site in 1863, on 
land provided by the Broadmoor 
Institution. Originally established for 
the education of the children of 
hospital staff, it started with only 
eighteen pupils. Additional buildings 
were completed in 1969. Many 
changes have taken place during the 
school's history, including the change 
of name in September 2009.  The 
school incorporated a nursery 
between 1995 and 2016, while the 

kitchen was extended in 2016 so that meals could be cooked on site.   

The school's modern crest reflects the historical association with Broadmoor (the rose - still to be 
seen carved on the wall of the original schoolmaster's house next door), the village of 
Crowthorne (the crow on the thorn bush) and the Royal County of Berkshire (the crown and two 
lions). 

Today Wildmoor Heath is a thriving village school of approximately 200 pupils, aged between 4 
and 11 years old, serving the needs of the community of Crowthorne.   
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Our Mission 

Our school is a caring and supportive learning community, in which every individual feels valued 
and respected by all, and is encouraged to be ‘the best they can be’ in their social and academic 
development. 

Our Values 

We promote 'British Values', which are defined by the government as democracy, the rule of 
law, individual liberty, mutual respect and tolerance of different faiths and beliefs. This is done 
through the promotion of the school values, the curriculum and the Rights Respecting Schools 
programme.  Wildmoor Heath has seven values, which were identified by the children, parents, 
governors and staff:  Respect, Inclusiveness, Achievement, Courage, Caring, Individuality and 
Determination.  These were turned into our slogan:  “Reaching for our BEST”: 

 

Respect 

Everyone 

Achieve Your Best 

Courage 

Helpful & Caring 

Individuality 

Never Give Up 

Go for it!  
 

REACHING for our BEST 
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Core Value Associated behaviour 

Respect 

¶ We will respect our rights and the rights of others (Respect) 

¶ We will respect ourselves, each other, our belongings, the environment and 
authority 

¶ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƻƭŜǊŀƴǘ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ƻǇƛƴƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƛŘŜŀǎ όwŜǎǇŜŎǘύ 

¶ We will earn trust and respect by acting with integrity 

¶ We will take pride in our uniform, PE kit and school work 

Everyone 
(Inclusive) 

¶ We will cooperate with others and work as a team (Cooperation) 

¶ We will work, learn and play together 

¶ We will be understanding of differences  

¶ We will celebrate the diversity of backgrounds, cultures and religions 
represented in the school 

Achieve your 
best 
(Achievement) 

¶ We will keep improving by always trying hard (effort) 

¶ We will be curious and ask questions (Enquiry) 

¶ We will concentrate  

¶ We will always be the ‘best we can be’ 

¶ We will be ready for the next stage in our education 

¶ We reflect on what we have learnt and know the next steps for 
improvement (Thoughtfulness) 

¶ We will enjoy our learning 

Courage 

¶ We will challenge ourselves and take risks in our learning 

¶ We suggest new ideas, roles and strategies;  we are at ease in a variety of 
situations (Adaptability) 

¶ We will try new things; We aren’t afraid of getting things wrong – we know 
that we learn from our mistakes 

¶ We know right from wrong  and do the right thing even when it is hard 
(Morality) 

¶ We will be honest and tell the truth;  We will admit when we are wrong 
(Morality) 

¶ We will make good choices 

Helpful & Caring 
(Caring) 

¶ We will tell an adult if someone is being bullied 

¶ We will solve conflicts with friends and help others to do so 

¶ We will be helpful to others;  We will volunteer in and out of school 

¶ We will support each other’s learning by being good talking partners 

¶ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎŀying things 
(Morality) 

¶ We will be proud of our own and other’s achievements 

¶ We are welcoming to visitors 

Individuality 

¶ We will take opportunities to follow our interests in art, music or sport 

¶ We will use our imagination 

¶ We will have ambition and aspiration 

¶ We will control and express our emotions effectively 

¶ We will communicate through our writing, speaking and ICT effectively 
and responsibly with everyone (Communication) 

¶ We are able to make decisions 

Never give up 
(Determination) 

¶ We will have a go at things even when they are difficult 

¶ We will keep trying and never give up 

¶ We will show perseverance and determination (Resilience)  

¶ We will try to help ourselves before asking an adult 

¶ We will strive to be the best we can be Go for it! 
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Aims and Objectives 

At Wildmoor Heath we aim to provide a rich and varied learning experience that allows children 
to develop their knowledge, skills and attitudes so that they can be ‘the best they can be’.   Our 
curriculum and approach to teaching and learning: 

 

¶ Promotes our values; 

¶ promotes a ‘growth mindset’; 

¶ deepens learning and thinking; 

¶ enables children to become confident, resilient, resourceful and enquiring learners;   

¶ equips children to work independently, but also to collaborate effectively; 

¶ fosters children’s self-esteem and help them build positive relationships with others;   

¶ develops children’s self-respect and encourage children to respect the ideas, attitudes, 
values and feelings of others;   

¶ shows respect for all cultures and, in so doing, to promote positive attitudes towards 
others;   

¶ enables children to understand their community and help them feel valued as part of it;   

¶ helps children grow into reliable, independent and positive citizens 
 

Organisation of Classes 

At Wildmoor Heath School we have seven classes, one for each year group. Children are 
admitted full time to the Reception class in the September following their fourth birthday.  

Age of children Classes Key Stage / Description 

4-5 R 
Early Years / 
Foundation Stage 

Reception 

5-7 1, 2 Key Stage One Milepost 1 

8-9 3, 4 
Key Stage Two 

Milepost 2 

10-11 5, 6 Milepost 3 

 

The National Curriculum brings the year groups together to form Key Stages. At the end of each 
Key Stage formal assessments are undertaken – usually called SATs for short. These consist of on-
going teacher assessments as well as formal tests. 

Curriculum Structure 

At Key Stages 1 and 2 all children at the school study the following subjects as part of the 
National Curriculum: 

¶ English (comprising of reading, writing and speaking & listening) 

¶ Mathematics 

¶ Computing 

¶ Science 

¶ Design Technology (including cooking) 

¶ History 



8

¶ Geography 

¶ Art and Design 

¶ Music 

¶ Physical Education (PE) 

¶ Religious Education (RE) 

¶ Modern Foreign Languages (MFL) 
 

English & Mathematics 
 
The majority of the children’s time in school is spent learning English and Mathematics.  There 
are daily Maths and English lessons, the latter supplemented by individual and group guided 
reading, phonics (in Reception and Year 1 and 2) and Handwriting (in Year 1 and 2). 
 
English units of work include reading; spelling; 
punctuation; grammar; speaking and listening and 
narrative and non-fiction writing.  The context for 
English lessons is often the term’s topic or theme 
and this provides a purpose for writing and 
opportunities for the children to apply their skills 
across the curriculum. 

The Mathematics curriculum includes regular oral 
and mental work, followed by the teaching of 
different strategies for solving problems, and 
children are given the opportunity to explain their 
methods and reasoning. Pupils are given clear instructions and questioned to ascertain their 
understanding; they may also spend time working together in groups or in pairs.  There is a great 
emphasis on ‘fluency' and ‘mastery’ of mathematics and children have the opportunity to apply 
their skills across the curriculum. 

Reading & Phonics 

Reading in school should be an enjoyable experience which allows children to develop both their 
imagination and their vocabulary. Independent readers should be encouraged to read for a 
sustained length of time allowing them to become ‘lost in a book’. Children must also read in 
order to access the curriculum. Reading is vital for future learning and the cornerstone of 
education.   

Our programme is based on 1:1 tuition of reading in Reception – Year 2 and group guided 
reading in Years 3-6. However, children working below age related expectations or making slow 
progress in Years 3-6 will also receive regular 1:1 tuition.  The children work through a series of 
colour coded ‘target cards’ linked to our reading scheme.  The cards and access details to ‘Bug 
Club’ are first issued in the Reception class in October, once baseline assessments are completed.  
The number of reading sessions will vary depending on a child’s age and need, but usually there 
are at least two per week.  This approach is used alongside daily phonics sessions and other 
reading activities in Reception – Year 2. 

The children are welcome – and encouraged - to borrow books from the school and class libraries 
as soon as they start school
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International Primary Curriculum (IPC) 

With the exception of Religious Education (RE), Physical Education (PE) and French for which we 
use separate schemes, all other subjects are taught through the International Primary Curriculum 
(IPC).  The IPC is a comprehensive (and NC 2014 compliant), thematic, creative curriculum for 5-
11 year olds, with a clear process of learning and with specific learning goals for every subject, for 
international mindedness and for personal learning.  The children are taught the knowledge and 
skills they need to be successful in each subject while the learning process develops their learning 
behaviours and attitudes.  Subjects are taught in blocks and not every subject is taught in a 
theme, however over the school year, every subject is covered.  Each theme has an entry point 
(an event to introduce the topic) and exit point (an opportunity to apply knowledge and skills for 
a purpose and to showcase what they have done).  This deepens the children’s knowledge and 
helps them to master skills in a holistic and purposeful way. 

The School Day 

The school opens at 8:40am on each weekday for a ‘rolling start’.  Children go straight into their 
classrooms from this time.   Children are not supervised before 8.40am, so parents are asked to 
either stay with their young children or to make other arrangements (e.g. with another parent) 
until the doors open.  Please note that the adventure playground is off limits before and after 
school.  The official start is 8.50am with the register taken at 8.55am. The school day ends at 
3:15pm.   

There is a morning break during when, weather permitting, the children play outside in the 
playground or on the playing field. The morning break is supervised by 4 members of staff. 
During this break children may eat a healthy snack (e.g. eat fruit or cheese) but no sweets or 
biscuits.  During the lunch break (12.15pm – 1.15pm) the Lunchtime Support Staff (LSS) supervise 
the children in the hall, outside in the playground and on the playing field. Children in Years 3-6 
can choose to eat their packed lunches outside or wait to be called to the hall with their class 
(unless the weather is poor, in which case everyone eats inside).  Younger children usually eat 
their packed lunch in the hall.  During the summer months, however, the LSS may take them 
outside to eat their lunch picnic style. During ‘wet’ lunch breaks, the children undertake activities 
in the classrooms under the supervision of the lunchtime support staff.  

Reporting to Parents 

Assessments take place throughout the year. Teachers make assessments each half term based 
on the children’s work, including independent writing and using and applying maths.  Reading is 
continuously assessed using our ‘reading target cards’. More formal tests, including spelling and 
reading, take place for Year 1, 2 and 6 in May or June.  

You will be told your ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀǘǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŎǊƛǘŜǊƛŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŦƛŎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ȅŜŀǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ.  We 
use the terms ΨŜƳŜǊƎƛƴƎΩ όǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ΨōŜƭƻǿΩ ŀƎŜ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎύΣ ΨŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘΩ όǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ΨŀǘΩύ 
ŀƴŘ ΨŜȄŎŜŜŘƛƴƎΩ όǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ΨŀōƻǾŜΩύΦ 

Information evenings are held in the autumn term and parents have the opportunity to formally 
discuss their child’s progress and targets at meetings in the spring and summer terms.  An annual 
report is written each summer and sent to parents.  We encourage you to make an appointment 
at any point throughout the year if you have any concerns. 
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Statutory Tests & Teacher Assessments 

Reception Class 

Children in the Reception Class follow the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) framework. This is 
divided into three prime areas:  Communications and Language, Personal, Social and Emotional 
Development and Physical Development and four specific areas:  Literacy, Mathematics, 
Understanding the World and Expressive Art & Design.  A child will be defined as having reached 
a ΨDƻƻŘ [ŜǾŜƭ ƻŦ 5evelopmentΩ όD[5ύ at the end of their Reception year if they achieve Early 
Learning Goals (ELGs) in the prime areas of learning and in mathematics, reading and writing. 

We complete ongoing assessments on what the children are doing in their day to day activities. 
These observations are then used to identify individual learning needs and plan exciting and 
motivating activities. All adults contribute to these observations to help get an all-round 
assessment of the child’s interests and needs.  We record our observations and assessments in a 
Learning Journal. Parents are encouraged to help collect evidence outside of the setting in an 
observation book (e.g. special occasions such as birthdays/holidays etc) or when your child has 
learnt a new skill.  

When your child leaves the Reception Class and moves into Year 1 an Early Years Foundation 
Stage Profile is completed to sum up the developments and learning achievements. This is based 
on the ongoing observations collected in the Learning Journal and teacher assessments on the six 
areas of learning.  

Key Stages 1 and 2 

Each summer all children in Year 2 are formally assessed using teacher assessment. Informal tests 
(in reading, maths and spelling, punctuation and grammar) are used to verify the teacher’s 
judgements and the assessments are moderated by the Local Authority. Children in Year 1 also 
take a phonics test to check their decoding skills.  All children in Year 6 take national tests in 
English and Maths each May. The tests are usually known as SATs. They are tested on English 
(reading, writing, spelling, punctuation and grammar) and Maths. Teacher assessment is also 
carried out in these subjects, as well as in Science. 

2016 Results and 2017 Targets 
 

2
0

1
6

 S
T

A
N

D
A

R
D

S 

EYFS CL PSE PD Lit Num 

EXS 90% 93% 90% 79% 83% 

GLD 79% Cohort Average 36.4 

KS1 Re Wr Phonics Ma Att 

EXS 79% 69% 93% 83% 
97.1% 

GDS 31% 7%  24% 

KS2 Re Wr GaPS Ma RWM 

EXS 60% 77% 57% 60% 47% 

GDS 10% 30% 13% 10% 7% 

Prog. +1.9 +4.8  +0.4  
  

2
0
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7

 T
A

R
G

E
T

S 

EYFS CL PSE PD Lit Num 

EXS 86% 83% 83% 77% 93% 

GLD 73% Cohort Average 36.5 

KS1 Re Wr Phonics Ma Att 

EXS 83% 90% 95% 93% 
97.0% 

GDS 37% 27%  37% 

KS2 Re Wr GaPS Ma RWM 

EXS 77% 73% 75% 73% 73% 

GDS 33% 23% 15% 19% 8% 

Prog. +1.5 +2.0  +1.0  
 

(The 2017 results will be published during September / October 2017) 
 

Key:   
CL ς Communications & Language; PSE ς Personal, Social & Emotional; PD ς Physical Development; Lit ς Literacy; Num 
ς Numeracy; GLD ς Good Level of Development; Re ς Reading; Wr ς Writing; Ma- Maths; GaPS ς Grammar, Punctuation 
& Spelling; Att ς Attendance; EXS ς Expected Standards; GDS ς Greater Depth Standard 



11

 

Teaching & Learning 
 

 

Truly great teach ing at 
Wildmoor Heath School  

 

 
 Teach ers have high 

expectations  of all children.  
Lessons are appropriately 

challenging and risk taking; they 
foster curiosity and inspire and 
develop higher order thinking 

skills.  

 Assessment is used to 
progress learning.  A range of 
fee dback strategies  are used.  
Pupils act upon ônext stepsõ 
marking to make or exceed 

expected progress.  

 Questioning is used to 
develop thinking .  Effective 

questions are planned to 
deepen understanding.   

Thinking time, oral rehearsal  
and paired and group talk are 

built into every lesson.   

 Teachers know the children 
in their class well.   They know 

where each child is in their 
learning and what their next 

steps are.  The needs of 
different groups of pupils are 

planned for so that they can all 
make good or better progress.  

Teachers know what each child 
is good at.  

 Teachers are learners too 
and are always ôreaching for 
their bestõ.  They have 

excellent subject knowledge .  
Action research, observation, 

monitoring and training are 
used to improve teaching.  

Time is invested in researching 
current thinking and good 

practice.  

 Behaviour management  
enhances learning and 

promotes our schoolõs values. 

 High standards in Literacy 
and Numeracy are promoted 
by all teachers.  Children are 
expected to apply their skills 

across the curriculum  

 A ôGrowth Mindsetõ is 
encouraged in all pupils and 

staff.  We aim to develop 
confident an d independent 
learners who are intrinsically 
motivated by the reward of 

achievement.  We value 
academic risk taking and effort 
as essential to being successful 

learners.  

 Teachers make a positive 
contribution to school life 

and live by the schoolõs core 
values.   They demonstrate a 

range of personal qualities and 
skills:  encouragement, 

humour, empathy, creativity, 
reflection, flexibility and 

effective communication skills.  

 Teaching and learning 
strategies are u sed to ensure 

that teaching is engaging, 
relevant and purposeful.   A 

clear objective is used to drive 
learning in every lesson.  Pupils 
will have opportunities to lead 

their own learning.  Lessons 
are purposeful and have pace.  

Progress is effectively 
revi ewed.  

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tick&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Y5xJxLbRYqD_KM&tbnid=wZSH3tDGMTmmtM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clker.com/clipart-nab-tick.html&ei=fxiJUa-HG42YhQflloDQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGOqXXzGMyby-to8j7CjeBwfNFfWQ&ust=1368025575067515
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tick&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Y5xJxLbRYqD_KM&tbnid=wZSH3tDGMTmmtM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clker.com/clipart-nab-tick.html&ei=fxiJUa-HG42YhQflloDQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGOqXXzGMyby-to8j7CjeBwfNFfWQ&ust=1368025575067515
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tick&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Y5xJxLbRYqD_KM&tbnid=wZSH3tDGMTmmtM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clker.com/clipart-nab-tick.html&ei=fxiJUa-HG42YhQflloDQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGOqXXzGMyby-to8j7CjeBwfNFfWQ&ust=1368025575067515
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tick&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Y5xJxLbRYqD_KM&tbnid=wZSH3tDGMTmmtM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clker.com/clipart-nab-tick.html&ei=fxiJUa-HG42YhQflloDQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGOqXXzGMyby-to8j7CjeBwfNFfWQ&ust=1368025575067515
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tick&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Y5xJxLbRYqD_KM&tbnid=wZSH3tDGMTmmtM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clker.com/clipart-nab-tick.html&ei=fxiJUa-HG42YhQflloDQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGOqXXzGMyby-to8j7CjeBwfNFfWQ&ust=1368025575067515
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tick&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Y5xJxLbRYqD_KM&tbnid=wZSH3tDGMTmmtM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clker.com/clipart-nab-tick.html&ei=fxiJUa-HG42YhQflloDQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGOqXXzGMyby-to8j7CjeBwfNFfWQ&ust=1368025575067515
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tick&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Y5xJxLbRYqD_KM&tbnid=wZSH3tDGMTmmtM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clker.com/clipart-nab-tick.html&ei=fxiJUa-HG42YhQflloDQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGOqXXzGMyby-to8j7CjeBwfNFfWQ&ust=1368025575067515
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tick&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Y5xJxLbRYqD_KM&tbnid=wZSH3tDGMTmmtM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clker.com/clipart-nab-tick.html&ei=fxiJUa-HG42YhQflloDQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGOqXXzGMyby-to8j7CjeBwfNFfWQ&ust=1368025575067515
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tick&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Y5xJxLbRYqD_KM&tbnid=wZSH3tDGMTmmtM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clker.com/clipart-nab-tick.html&ei=fxiJUa-HG42YhQflloDQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGOqXXzGMyby-to8j7CjeBwfNFfWQ&ust=1368025575067515
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=tick&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Y5xJxLbRYqD_KM&tbnid=wZSH3tDGMTmmtM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clker.com/clipart-nab-tick.html&ei=fxiJUa-HG42YhQflloDQDQ&psig=AFQjCNGOqXXzGMyby-to8j7CjeBwfNFfWQ&ust=1368025575067515
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Truly great learning  at 
Wildmoor Heath School  

 

 

 Participation  and 
engagement in lessons is high.  

We all want to learn new things 
and to improve.  We listen  well 

and ask questions that show our 
curiosity  and desire to l earn.  

 We are resilient, 
resourceful and  independent  

learners .  We use learning 
objectives, success criteria, 

models, our talking partner and 
other resources to help us 
learn.  We ask adults for 

support only when we have 
tried to sol ve a problem 

ourselves.  

 Our  behaviour supports 
good learning.  We make good 

choices and manage 
distractions well.  We know we  

have a right to a good 
education and respect the 

rights of others to have the 
same. 

 We ask effective  questions  
which allow us to get the 

information we need. We know 
how to use ICT and the library 

to research a topic.  We 
confidently talk about our work 

and can explain our thinking 
and methods .   

 Collaboration a nd 
cooperation  are key features 
of our classrooms.  We work 
well together ð in pairs and in 
larger groups.  We share ideas, 
support each otherõsõ learning 

and give constructive 
feedback.  We respect othersõ 

opinions and are inclusive.  

 We take pride  in our work, 
which is always presented well.  
We have high expectations of 

ourselves in all that we do.  

 Literacy and Numeracy 
skills are used across the 
curriculum. We take every 

opportunity to apply our skills, 
including for homework.  

 We have a ôGrowth 
Mindsetõ.  We are not afraid to 
try new things, to fail or to ask 

questions.  We know that 
making mistakes can help us 

learn. We know that effort and 
academic risk taking  are 

essential to be ing successful 
learners.  

 We all make a positive 
contribution to school life and 
live by the schoolõs values.   We 

volunteer to help make our 
school a better place and take 
pride in our uniform and the 

environment.  We willingly 
repre sent the school at 

sporting, musical and artistic 
events.  

 We challenge ourselves.   
We never take the ôeasyõ 

option and want to know how 
to improve.  We read and 

respond to feedback .  We 
know our targets and next 
steps and how to ach ieve 

them.  We evaluate  our own 
and otherõs work. 
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The Wider Curriculum & Enrichment 

Sport 

Through sport children come to appreciate 
the long-term benefits of regular exercise and 
be able to make informed decisions about a 
healthy and active lifestyle. We endeavour to 
channel their energy, high spirits and 
competitiveness in a socially beneficial way. 
We believe that the most important concepts 
to be learned from sport are how to win and 
lose, fair play, self-discipline, respect for 
others and teamwork.   

In PE, we teach a range of team sports 
including rugby, cricket, netball, and hockey. 
Other sports, gym and dance activities are 

also offered. Year 3 take swimming lessons at Bracknell Swimarium in Harmans Water with the 
cost of transport being passed onto parents. Our sports’ teaching is enhanced by the provision of 
coaches by Bracknell Forest Borough Council for rugby, hockey and cricket.  Rugby coaching is 
also available from London Irish RFC. We frequently take part in the Bracknell Forest primary 
schools competitions and also run inter-house tournaments. 

Art & Music 

We believe that it is important for children to be given a range of cultural experiences in school. 
We do this by inviting theatre groups in to give live performances, and a range of visits and 
visitors to enhance the curriculum. 

The children in Year 4 all learn to play a brass 
instrument free of charge through Berkshire Maestros. 
Parents are asked to pay insurance for the loan of an 
instrument. Singing is important at Wildmoor Heath 
and we are very proud of our choir, which take part in a 
number of events each year, including the Bracknell 
Forest Schools Carol Concert. 

The ‘Rock & Pop Foundation’ can provide on-site 
tuit ion for the guitar and Berkshire Maestros are also able to provide it for brass.  This tuition is 
paid for by parents. 

We are always part of the bi-annual Crowthorne Carnival Procession and Music Festival. 

Cultural Experiences 

Article 31 of the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child: “Every child has the right to relax, play 
and join in a wide range of cultural and artistic activities.”  Wildmoor Heath School’s curriculum 
reflects our commitment to providing children with opportunities to learn about and through 
cultural and artistic activities.  This involves opportunities to go on a wide range of educational 
visits during their time at the school. 
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Rights, Respect and Responsibility 

The children are taught that all children have rights, and with these rights come responsibilities, 
through studying the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child. They learn to 
recognise that all children have the same rights, regardless of race, gender, disability or other 
factors that may lead to discrimination. 

Health Education 

We aim to provide a physical environment that is conducive to learning. This includes looking at 
school organisation, ethos, environment and the involvement of the family and the community.  

Health and well-being are also promoted through different aspects of the curriculum which will 
contribute towards Personal, Social and Moral Education and Citizenship. 

The children are taught about the harmful effects of smoking and alcohol, and the dangers of the 
abuse of drugs and other substances. They are taught about dietary matters and the need for 
exercise, and are given several opportunities within the curriculum to explore these topics. A 
healthy diet is encouraged, with milk being supplied for the Reception class. Reception and Key 
stage 1 children have a piece of fresh fruit during the afternoon. Extra physical activity is 
provided through active playtimes, after school clubs and differing sports throughout the year. 

We are also proud of our relationship with Sustrans, who work to encourage children to cycle or 
scoot to school rather than be driven. 

Volunteerism 

We promote volunteerism within the school and support children who want to help their peers, 
whether it is as a school councillor, peer mediator, play leader, library monitor or eco warrior.   
We support several charities each year both 
practically and through fundraising. 

A Peer Mediation scheme is in place. The 
children choose the pupils that they feel will 
make good mediators. Training on the use of 
appropriate strategies is then given before 
they are allowed to deal with disputes. They 
are easily identifiable and are asked to help 
solve disagreements which occur during 
playtimes and lunchtimes. The children will 
then feed back any concerns which they have. 

Collective Worship 

At Wildmoor Heath School we recognise that worship should encourage a sense of awe and 
wonder, and foster a respect for the world and its peoples. It reflects the varied beliefs and 
experiences of the children and teachers and provides a personal space to be quiet, to think and 
pray or reflect (if people wish).  Parents have the right to withdraw their children from 
collective worship. If you wish to do so, please discuss this with the Headteacher. 
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Religious Education (RE) 

In Religious Education, we aim to develop each child’s knowledge and understanding of 
Christianity and the other principal religions represented in Great Britain. We focus on children 
developing a positive attitude to all people and respecting their right to hold different beliefs. We 
aim to enhance their spiritual, moral, social and cultural development. 

Parents have the right to withdraw their children from Religious Education (RE). If you wish to do 
so, please discuss this with the Headteacher. If children are withdrawn, they will be sent to 
another classroom with relevant work to complete. 

After School & Lunchtime Activities 

Throughout the year we run a range of after school and lunchtime activities.  These are in 
addition to paid for after the school provision run by EnergyKidz (see page 25).  After school 
activities currently include football and tag rugby coaching, arts and crafts, film making, 
construction club and choir.  At lunchtime our Play Leaders organise a range of activities for all 
age groups such as rounders, skipping games, Kwik Cricket and ‘kick start’.  All these activities are 
free or available for a small charge.  A list of activities is distributed each term. 

Charging & Remissions Policy 

There is no charge for admission to the school or for the education provided during school hours, 
materials or equipment.   

Residential trips take place in Years 4 and 6 with Year 4 going to a centre for 3 days and Year 6 
going to Rhos-y-gwaliau (RYG) outdoor education centre for 6 nights. Parents will be advised of 
the costs of these trips (based on 
‘board and lodgings’ only) well in 
advance.  For educational visits 
and enrichment activities that 
take place during school hours 
and are part of the curriculum, 
costs will usually be borne from 
school funds.  However, there will 
be times when we will need to 
ask for a voluntary contribution 
to help cover the costs.  No child 
will be excluded from such an 
activity if its parents are unable 
or chose not to contribute, but the activity may have to be cancelled if we do not collect enough 
money to fund it.  The cost of non-curriculum based trips or activities and those that mainly take 
place outside of school hours (known as ‘optional extras’) are passed to parents in full.   

If your family has difficulty making a voluntary contribution or paying for residential trips, please 
speak to the Family Support Advisor (FSA) as soon as possible. For residential trips, financial 
assistance is sometimes available from local charities. The full policy is available on our website. 
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Equality & Diversity 

Equality of Opportunity 

We aim to educate, develop and prepare all our pupils for life, regardless of their ethnicity, 
religion, culture, social background or origin. The school welcomes all children whatever their 
needs and addresses accessibility issues as and when they arise. Parents are encouraged to share 
any issues with us. 

Special Educational Needs (SEN) 

We make early identification, assessment and provision for any 
child who may have special educational needs. Teacher and 
formal assessments, parental concern and information from 
external agencies are taken into account along with children’s 
progress in school.  Parents are informed when their child is 
identified as needing additional support. 

Intervention will take place if the child: 

¶ makes little or no progress despite targeted teaching approaches; 

¶ shows difficulty in developing English or mathematical skills resulting in poor attainment; 

¶ display persistent emotional or mental health difficulties; 

¶ has sensory or physical problems; 

¶ has language, communication and social interaction difficulties; 
 
The majority of support for children with SEN takes place within the classroom by the class 
teacher and teaching assistant.  Children may occasionally work with other school staff or visiting 
professionals for specific interventions.   
 
The school will admit pupils already identified with special educational needs if we are able to 
meet their specific needs. 
 

{ǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨƳƻǎǘ ŀōƭŜΩ 
 

Academically able children (e.g. working above age related 
expectations in maths, English and / or science) and those 
talented at arts and sports are also supported by the school. 

We provide for academically able children within the main 
curriculum by providing additional challenge.  Teaching is 
aimed at the higher attainers in the class with work 
differentiated to meet the needs of all children. 

We develop those who have significant talents in specific 
fields by encouraging them to take part in extra-curricular 
activities (e.g. sports or arts club) and by signposting the 
children to the external organisations best placed to further 
develop their skills. 



17

Behaviour & Anti-Bullying Policy 

Behaviour 

We want children to behave well, make good choices and demonstrate our values ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘΩǎ 
ΨǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŘƻΩ, not because they receive a reward or prize. We believe that this approach 
is consistent with developing the values and attitudes the children need to be both effective 

learners and good citizens. 

The children’s involvement in setting their 
own boundaries is essential.  Each class has 
a class charter drawn up by the children 
and teacher at the beginning of year. This 
charter explains both the rights that all 
children have and their responsibilities to 
others in the class. 

Good behaviour is recognised through 
praise and other techniques (e.g. ‘Star of 
the Week’, postcard home, responsibility, 
sharing work etc).  Unacceptable behaviour 

is initially dealt with by the teacher using reminders of expectations and replacement behaviours 
(giving children opportunity to make a good choice). If the behaviour continues, the teacher may 
use a formal warning followed by sanctions such as working on their own, loss of playtimes or 
privileges.  Persistent or frequent poor behaviour will mean the involvement of the Deputy 
Headteacher or Headteacher.  Parents are usually involved at this point so that both school and 
home can work together to address the situation. 

It is expected that children take responsibility for their own actions and behaviour and to 
understand – or develop an understanding of - the consequences of what they do.  

A copy of our full behaviour policy is available on our website. 

Anti-Bullying Charter 

Each year we take part in the Bracknell Forest ‘anti-bullying’ week, and focus on this during PSHE 
sessions. 

Children are encouraged to speak to an adult if they have any concerns. The school takes any 
concerns seriously and offers support for the victim.  

If you are concerned that your child is the victim of bullying, please speak to your child’s teacher 
in the first instance.  If the situation does not improve or you are unhappy with the response, do 
not hesitate to speak to the Headteacher. 

The school council’s anti-bullying charter on the next page gives more details. 
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Wildmoor Heath School 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ !ƴǘƛ-Bullying Charter 

 
 

 

Article 9 
You have the right to be protected from being hurt and mistreated, in body 
or mind. 

 
 
 

¶ The school’s values are important to us, so we will always be respectful, inclusive and caring 
towards our peers and adults.  As a ‘rights respecting school’, we understand the need to listen 
to one another and respect and protect each other’s rights. 
 

¶ We believe that there should be no bullying at Wildmoor Heath School. 
 

¶ Every child at our school has the right to be safe and happy.  They have the right to learn and 
play free from intimidation and fear, in school, in the community and on-line. 

 

¶ We do not tolerate physical violence, name calling, exclusion from a group, or other actions 
that could damage a child’s self-esteem. 

 

¶ We respect each other’s belongings.  Damaging, hiding or stealing another person’s property is 
a form of bullying. 

 

¶ We celebrate our differences and respect each other’s strengths and weaknesses.  When 
somebody makes a mistake or is not good at something we help them.  We know that we learn 
by taking risks and from making mistakes. 

 

¶ We know we must make good choices about our own behaviour and to do the right things, 
even when it’s hard.   We work together to make the school a happy place. 

 

¶ Every member of our school knows they must tell an adult if somebody is being bullied. 
 

¶ The adults in school help us understand the different forms of bullying and how to keep 
ourselves and others safe.  They support us to work, learn and play together.  They deal with 
possible problems sensitively and may talk to our parents or carers. 

 

¶ We regularly review our anti-bullying charter to try and make improvements.  We welcome the 
help of governors, teachers, parents and other children.    We consider our rights and the 
values of our school when reviewing our charter. 
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Admissions & Attendance 

Admissions 

Admission to Wildmoor Heath School is dealt with by Bracknell Forest Borough Council. The 
School Admissions Team can be contacted on 01344 354023.  We welcome visits from applicants 
to view the school and to discuss admission with the Headteacher.  Please contact the school on 
01344 772034 to arrange a mutually convenient time. 

Attendance 

It is very important that children attend school regularly so that they have continuity of learning 
and that they do not miss any aspect of the curriculum.   All schools are required to record 
pupil attendance and to publish absence rates. In 2016-17 our attendance was 97.1% 
(National = 96.1%) with an absence rate of 2.9%.    

Absences & Punctuality 

If your child is unable to attend school due to illness, or for any other reason, it is important that 
the school is notified on the first day of his/her absence.  Parents/carers will be contacted if a 
child is absent without explanation.  This “First Response” action is also a safeguarding strategy 
i.e. in the event of a child being sent to school but not arriving because of an incident on the 
way to school. Unexplained absences are recorded as Ψ¦ƴŀǳǘƘƻǊƛǎŜŘ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜǎΩ in the registers 
and we are required by law to report poor attendance to the Local Authority.  Education 
Welfare Officers are employed by the authority to monitor school attendance and to help 
parents meet their responsibility.  Intermittent gaps in education have a detrimental effect on 
pupils ’attainment and ‘odd days’ off add up.  We actively discourage late arrival as this 
seriously disrupts learning for all pupils in the class.  Persistent lateness will be monitored and 
followed up swiftly.  We employ a Family Support Advisor (FSA) to work with parents to reduce 
absenteeism and improve punctuality. Please note that the Attendance Policy is applied 
consistently to all children in the school, including those who are not yet 5 years old. 

Sickness 

Not every illness needs to keep your child from school. Use common sense when deciding 
whether or not your child is too ill to attend school. Ask yourself the following questions. 

¶ Is your child well enough to do the activities of the school day? If not, keep your child at 
home.  

¶ Does your child have a condition that could be passed on to other children or school staff? 
If so, keep your child at home.  

¶ Would you take a day off work if you had this condition? If so, keep your child at home.  
 
If your child is ill, it's likely to be due to one of a few minor health conditions.  You may not need to 
keep your child from school if they have a cough or cold, a minor headache or a sore throat.  
However, if your child vomits or has diarrhoea, they should stay away from school for 48 hours.  
NHS guidelines on when to keep your ill child at home are available on the following website: 
http://www.nhs.uk/Livewell/Yourchildatschool/Pages/Illness.aspx 
 
See also Administration of Medicine Policy on Page 21. 

http://www.nhs.uk/Livewell/Yourchildatschool/Pages/Illness.aspx
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Leave of Absence during term time 

Headteachers of maintained schools are prohibited from granting a leave of absence to a pupil 
except where an application has been made in advance and the Headteacher considers that 
there are exceptional circumstances relating to the application. 
 
Circumstances which may count as exceptional include participation in sporting events, attending 
a close family member’s wedding or a unique, one-off never-to-be-repeated occasion which can 
only take place at the time requested.  Leave of absence may also be granted on compassionate 
grounds (e.g. bereavement or serious illness of a family member; attending a funeral etc).  
Applications should be made, where practical, at least 10 days in advance.  The school reserves 
the right to request evidence for these requests, for example a medical appointment card or a 
letter from a sports coach. 
 
The school recognises that certain employees are restricted from taking leave at the time of their 
choosing due to the nature of their job (e.g. members of the armed services, those working in the 
emergency services) and that this will make it difficult for them to always coincide it with school 
holidays. 
 
If a parent or carer’s employer insists that annual leave has to be taken during term time, the 
Headteacher may consider this as an ‘exceptional circumstance’ if: 

 

¶ The application is made in advance 

¶ The application is supported by a letter from the employer confirming that annual leave 
cannot be taken during the school holidays 

¶ The pupil’s attendance and punctuality is otherwise good 

¶ A similar request has not been made within 18 months 
 

Our full attendance policy is available on our website or from the school office.  For more 
information on School Attendance Matters, please visit:  

http://www.direct.gov.uk/en/Parents/Schoolslearninganddevelopment/YourChildsWelfareAtSc
hool/DG_4016117 

http://www.direct.gov.uk/en/Parents/Schoolslearninganddevelopment/YourChildsWelfareAtSchool/DG_4016117
http://www.direct.gov.uk/en/Parents/Schoolslearninganddevelopment/YourChildsWelfareAtSchool/DG_4016117
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Health & Safety 

Administration of Medicine Policy 

Our policy is based on the guidance issued by the DfE and Local Authority. 

Prescribed medicines (e.g. asthma inhalers), needed to enable a child to take a full part in 
education, will be administered as long as parents complete a medical consent form.  Injections, 
however, will only be administered in emergencies to save life (e.g. an Epipen for nut allergy).  
Where possible, children will be encouraged and supported to administer their own medication.  
Medication is usually stored in the office.  However, there will be circumstances where the child 
will need to carry their medication with them (e.g. an asthma inhaler on a school trip).  These 
circumstances will be noted on individual care plans or trip risk assessments as required. 

Non-prescribed medication (e.g. off the shelf pain killers) cannot be administered by school staff.  
However, parents may send, with prior agreement, non-prescription medicine into school for 
their child (but not aspirin or medicines containing ibuprofen).  This MUST be kept in the office 
and parents must also complete a medical consent form.  Consent given for non-prescribed 
medicine will only last for one day and parents must collect any unused medicine at the end of 
the school day.  We will advise and help children take medicines themselves, if they wish to, but 
we will not compel or administer it to them.  Children will not be reminded to take non-
prescribed medicines – they must ask for them if and when they need it.  A record will be kept of 
any medication taken. 
 

Child Protection & Safeguarding 

We are committed to ensuring that all of our children are well cared for, safe and secure.  We 
carry out DBS (formerly CRB) checks on all staff members and volunteers when they are 
appointed.  All staff must also complete universal safeguarding training every 3 years.   

The children are taught what to do if the fire alarm or Broadmoor siren sounds.  These drills are 
practised at various times of the year.  We also teach the children about how to keep themselves 
safe through PSHE and e-safety lessons, often with the support of organisations such as the 
NSPCC. 

The school follows the Bracknell Forest Child Protection Procedures and works with other 
agencies which support children and their families. We are required to be watchful of any signs 
and symptoms of physical, sexual and emotional abuse, as well as neglect. Parents should be 
aware that in the case of urgent/repeated incidents, the school is obliged to discuss/refer these 
to other appropriate agencies.   The Headteacher and Family Support Advisor have enhanced 
Child Protection training, and are responsible for the implementation of procedures.  Children, 
parents and members of staff should speak – in the first instance - to Mrs C Talbot (Family 
Support Advisor) if they have any concerns – however small they seem to be.   

Please also help us keep the children safe by ensuring that you sign in and wear an ID badge and 
closing the gate when visiting the school between 9am and 3.15pm. 
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School Uniform, Appearance & Jewellery 

 

RESPECT:  We will take pride in our uniform, PE kit and school work. 

Children should look smart when wearing their school uniform.   

The official school colours are maroon and pale (sky) blue.  Our uniform expectations are detailed 
below.  All clothing must be clearly marked with your child's name. 

Uniform for boys:  

¶ Pale (sky) blue shirt with tie OR 

¶ Pale (sky) blue polo shirt without tie 

¶ Grey trousers or shorts  

¶ Maroon jumper, sweatshirt or fleece 

¶ Grey socks  

¶ Black shoes  

¶ Training shoes for use on the school 
field at playtime / PE  

Uniform for girls:  

¶ Pale (sky) blue shirt with tie OR 

¶ Pale (sky) blue  polo shirt / blouse 
without tie 

¶ Grey trousers, shorts, skirt or 
pinafore 

¶ Maroon jumper, sweatshirt, fleece 
or cardigan 

¶ Grey socks or tights 

¶ Girls may also wear a blue & white 
checked summer dress with white 
socks. 

¶ Black shoes  

¶ Training shoes for use on the school 
field at playtime / PE  

 
PE / Sports Kit (boys & girls): 

¶ Navy shorts  

¶ Pale (sky) blue T-shirt  

¶ Trainers (for outdoor PE) 

¶ For outdoor PE, children may wear plain navy blue jogging bottoms and a plain 
navy or maroon warm top (different from their school sweatshirt / fleece). 

 

All children should wear a suitable coat during wet or cold weather.  Reception class children 
are encouraged to bring in a pair of wellington boots. 
 
Long shoulder length hair should be tied back and off the face. There should be no extremes of 
hair style (e.g. marks are cut into the hair / use of different colours).  Accessories worn in the 
hair should also be suitable for school and kept to a minimum.  No make-up or nail polish 
should be worn.  Children are not allowed to wear jewellery at school with the exception of 
Medic-Alert bracelets and earrings. If your child has pierced ears, plain silver or gold studs must 
be worn. Earrings must be removed for PE lessons.  Watches may be worn but should be clearly 
marked with your child's name. If you wish your child to wear other jewellery for religious 
reasons, please speak to the Headteacher. No other body jewellery should be worn. 

The school office sells ties only.  Branded school uniform (polo-shirts, jumpers etc), book and PE 
bags, can be ordered from ‘PMG Schoolwear’, a national online business that provides uniform 
with free name tagging and delivery direct to parents.   You can order by calling:  0800 404 6644 
or through their website:  www.pmgschoolwear.co.uk 

http://www.pmgschoolwear.co.uk/
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Queries & Complaints 

Queries 

If a query or problem arises relating to your child, please do not 
hesitate to make an appointment to see the class teacher. Anything 
which causes you anxiety, however insignificant it may seem, is often 
helped by discussion. Whilst it may not always be possible to see you 
immediately, the class teacher and / or headteacher are happy to make 
an appointment at the earliest mutually convenient time. 

Newsletters are sent home bi-weekly and notices with other 
information are also sent home from time to time - please keep an eye 
open for these; they contain information that you need to know. The 
most recent letter will appear on the school’s website. Parents can 
register to receive newsletters by email and we find this to be the most 
reliable method.  Parents may ask at the office if they wish to see the statutory instruments and 
circulars from the DfE, a copy of the Ofsted report or any of the school policies. 

Complaints Procedure 

Inevitably there will be occasions, hopefully rare, when there is something which causes concern 
to parents. It is always best for such concerns to be dealt with as quickly as possible, and 
wherever possible, informally by discussion with the child's teacher or with the Headteacher.  In 
exceptional cases, there is the Bracknell Forest Borough Council procedure for considering 
complaints. This is available on request from the school office. 

hŦǎǘŜŘΩǎ tŀǊŜƴǘ ±ƛŜǿ 
 

You can give your opinion about the school on Ofsted’s Parent View website: 
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/parent-view-results/survey/result/7028/current 
 

Expectations of Parents & Visitors 

Bracknell Forest Council supports staff and governors to ensure that every school is a safe and 
happy place.  We expect that visitors act as a positive role model for all children. 

If you have concerns, school staff will always listen and seek to address them.  Please be aware, 
however, that abusive, threatening or violent behaviour will not be tolerated. Visitors behaving 
in this way are likely to be removed from the premises and future access may be limited.   

Any distressing, alarming or offensive postings on social media about members of the school 
community will be referred immediately to the Council Solicitor and a report will be made to 
the provider, requesting the account is closed down. 

The Council will fully support schools in taking action to safeguard children and staff. 

Mrs N Edwards 
Director of Children Young People and Learning 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/parent-view-results/survey/result/7028/current
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Parent Involvement & Communication 
  

  Wildmoor Heath Parent Teacher Association (PTA) 
 

WHPTA is a group of parents and carers, teachers and support staff who work together for the 
benefit of the children and the wider school environment.  The PTA’s main focus is to organise 
events that will be enjoyed by the Wildmoor Heath School community, including the children, 
their families and staff, whilst raising vital funds for items and services that will improve the 
overall experience of the children.   
 
Meetings are held regularly at school, usually in the evening.  Please see our school website for 
further details. All parents/carers are welcome to come along to any of our meetings and share 
their ideas!  All parents are automatically members of the Association and are encouraged to join 
meetings and activities. 

 

Family Support Advisor (FSA) 
 

Our Family Support Advisor (FSA) works with parents to improve attendance and punctuality.  
She can also provide advice and support on a range of other issues including special educational 
needs and accessing local authority services.   
 

Communication 
 

The school communicates with parents in several ways: 
 

¶ The school website:  http://www.wildmoorheath.org.uk/ 

¶ “School Comms” – an e-mail and/or texting system; 

¶ Twitter:  @WildmoorHeath; 

¶ Parent workshops; 

¶ Surveys, focus groups and informal discussion; 
 
We highly recommend that parents sign up to “School Comms” as this is our primary means of 
communicating with you about significant events, late changes in arrangements and distributing 
newsletters.  In addition, and although not its primary use, it is the main way we would inform 
parents about an emergency school closure (e.g. bad weather).   

The website is regularly updated with news and events and has a wealth of information about 
the school and curriculum.  There are also copies of key policies and documents on the site.  We 
use Twitter - @WildmoorHeath - to inform parents about how the children are doing on trips 
(e.g. the residential visits to RYG and Hooke Court) and to update parents about events in the 
school. 

Volunteering 
 

We are always happy for parents to volunteer in class or on trips.  If you are interested, please 
speak to your child’s teacher or the office for more information.  Parents interested in helping 
regularly, particularly with reading, will be given training and are required to obtain satisfactory 
‘DBS clearance’, which can be done through the school. 

http://www.wildmoorheath.org.uk/


25

Ψ²ǊŀǇ !ǊƻǳƴŘΩ /ŀǊŜ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Breakfast, After-School & Holiday Clubs 
 

Energy Kidz are a leading provider of wrap-around childcare for children aged 4 to 11 years 
old.  Their Ofsted registered after school and holiday clubs are fun, active and delivered to the 
highest standard. Energy Kidz show children the benefits and enjoyment of exercise and healthy 
living through energising clubs. All their clubs follow the playwork principles and offer lots of free 
play and free choice activities. 

EnergyKidz pride themselves in delivering a fun, happy and safe place for children to freely play 
with their friends, take part in activities, art and craft, sport, chill out or enjoy the variety of toys 
and games available.  

In preparation for a busy school day, the Breakfast Clubs focus on quieter activities, including 
Lego, art and craft, puzzles, toys and board games.   Breakfast is provided. This includes items 
such as; a selection of cereals, toast, crumpets, milk, water and fruit. A healthy snack is provided 
at after school club too, such as; wraps or sandwiches with cheese or meat, vegetables, fruit and 
yoghurt. 

Energy Kidz Ofsted registered clubs offer fun and affordable childcare delivered in a safe and 
supervised environment by qualified staff, who are DBS checked to an enhanced level, first aid 
qualified and are experienced and passionate about the activities we offer. 

Energy Kidz operate onsite 7.30am – 8.40am and 3:15pm – 6.00pm weekdays during term time.  
Further information is available on their website: http://www.energykidz.co.uk/. 

http://www.energy-kidz.co.uk/
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Follow us on Twitter:  @WildmoorHeath 

Website: http://www.wildmoorheath.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher: Mr G Strudley  

Deputy Headteacher: Mr A Peaple 

t: 01344 772034  

f: 01344 750498  

e: secretary@wildmoorheath.bracknell-forest.sch.uk 

w: http://www.wildmoorheath.org.uk 

Wildmoor Heath School 

Lower Broadmoor Road 

Crowthorne  

Berkshire  

RG45 7HD 
 


